                                                Tarzana Neighborhood Council

                                        Budget and Finance Committee Meeting

                                               Minutes For June 17th 2015

In attendance: Chairman Harvey Goldberg, Max Flehinger, Vice Chair, Eran Heissler, Ken Schwartz, Bob Shmaeff, and Allan Wertheim. Absent: Jon Reich. Guest: Linda Safarian

1) The meeting was called to order by Chairman Goldberg at 7:07 PM.

2) There were no public comments.

3) The minutes of the May 19th meeting were presented. Upon a motion by Shmaeff seconded by Heissler the minutes were approved unanimously.

4) The Chairman reviewed the preliminary financial statements. He estimated we will have about $3,500 remaining for this fiscal year. This balance, up to $6,000 will be allocated 2/3 to the Congress of Neighborhood Councils and 1 /3 to the Budget Advocates.

Upon motion by Flehinger seconded by Wertheim the financial statements  were approved unanimously. The Board previously approved the allocated of the remaining funds.
5) The Committee then reviewed the  May 2015 expenditures for submission to DONE. Upon  motion by Heissler seconded by  Shmaeff the submission was approved unanimously.

6)&7)

The chairman informed us that our previously  budgeted expenditure  of  $3,500 to the  West  Valley LAPD must  be  reversed. We cannot purchase and give items to another City agency.

The Chairman proposed a solution to this problem. We will made a NPG for $3,500 to the West Valley BOOSTERS, a 501(c) (3) entity and they will in turn purchase the items  for the West Valley LAPD. Upon separate motions  by Flehinger and Wertheim (reversing the prior request for WVLAPD) and by Heissler and  Shmaeff (authorizing a NPG for the West Valley BOOSTERS) items 6 and 7 were approved unanimously.

8) The previously  agreed to purchase of T shirts for  the Tarzana Recreation  Center ran over by $12. This item will be presented to the board for approval.

9)  The next meeting is scheduled for Wed. July 22, 2015.

10) Upon motion by Flehinger and seconded by Shmaeff  the meeting was adjourned unanimously at 7:19 PM.

Ken Schwartz
Acting Secretary

